
A Petition for a Popular Amendment to the Constitution of the United States of America 
 

We the undersigned hereby Petition the Legislature of the State of                               for support of the following 

 

Amendment to the Constitution of the United States of America.   Date:         

 

Section 1: The Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act enacted by Congress on March 23, 2010 shall be rescinded in 
its entirety; and the legislatures in the several states shall decide in their sole discretion the health care insurance laws in 
their state. 
 
Section 2: Amnesty or legal status of any nature shall not be granted to any person illegally residing in the United States. 

 
Section 3: Any person illegally residing in the United States shall have one hundred and eighty days from the ratification 
of this article of amendment to depart the United States; and they shall be permitted to apply for reentry to the United 
States subject to all legal requirements pursuant to the laws of the United States; and any person illegally residing in the 
United States after one hundred and eighty days from ratification shall be deported; and they shall be prohibited from 
returning to the United States. 
 
Section 4: The Congress of the United States shall pass legislation specifically requiring the President to employ every 
resource available to the federal government to secure all of the borders of the United States against illegal intrusion by 
individuals by land, sea and air; and Congress shall establish time tables for completion; and they shall closely monitor 
the progress. 
 
Section 5: The Congress shall grant to the States and to every legal jurisdiction within each State the authority to enforce 
the laws enacted by this article of amendment; and the Immigration and Customs Enforcement Agency shall take custody 
of and deport any person illegally residing in the United States and apprehended by any State legal jurisdiction; and they 
shall cooperate with the States and compensate the States for their efforts in enforcement of this amendment; and no 
State legal jurisdiction shall grant sanctuary to any person illegally residing in the United States. 
 
Section 6: No person or business shall employ any person illegally residing in the United States; and all persons residing 
in the United States shall be required to show proof of legal residency when they are apprehended for any violation of the 
law and upon application for a job, driver’s license, social security number or government service. 
 
Section 7: All persons shall be required to show proof of United States citizenship when registering to vote and bona fide 
photo identification (ID) to vote, which shall be issued upon their registration or re-registration by the registrar of elections 
where they reside; and absentee ballots shall be notarized and the notary public shall require said bona fide photo ID; and 
all States shall purge non-citizens and deceased people from their voter registration rolls; and early voting shall not 
commence prior to seven days before voting day and shall be suspended on the Sunday and Monday immediately 
preceding voting day. 
 
Section 8: The first sentence of the fourteenth article of amendment to the Constitution of the United States is hereby 
amended to require that to be granted United States citizenship at birth both parents shall be United States citizens; and a 
child born to legal immigrants who are both subsequently naturalized shall be simultaneously naturalized; and no person 
born prior to the passage of this article of amendment whose parents were not United States citizens and to whom United 
States citizenship was granted at the time of their birth shall be permitted to sponsor any person into the United States. 
 
Section 9: The English language shall be the official language of the United States. As the official language, the English 
language shall be used for all public acts including every order, resolution, vote, or election, and for all records and judicial 
proceedings of the Government of the United States and the governments of the several States. 

 
Section 10: The Congress shall have power to enforce this article by appropriate legislation. 
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